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An Ordinance to Amend Chapter 55 (Unified Development Code), Zoning of 4.5 Acres from R5 (Hotel
District) to C3 (Fringe Commercial District), 2800 Jackson Road Hotels, 2800 Jackson Road, (CPC
Recommendation: Approval - 8 Yeas and 0 Nays)

Approval of this ordinance will zone a 4.5-acre parcel from R5 (Hotel District) to C3 (Fringe
Commercial District) to allow the site to be redeveloped with two new hotels.

The Master Plan’s 8 elements, taken together, seek to guide the City towards sustainability,
conservation, and increasing livability, affordability, transportation choices, and denser, mixed uses
on vibrant, active, friendly streets. The Land Use element recommends “commercial” for the site. The
site is currently vacant, the former Michigan Inn hotel was demolished in 2009. The C3 district is the
most appropriate current zoning designation as it allows all types of commercial uses including hotels
and restaurants. All recent hotels in the City have been approved under a C3 or Office zoning district.
It is also found adjacent to this site. The RS District has lower height limit and regulates density of
hotels by calculating rooms per 900 sq ft of lot area.

The C3 district suits the needs of the applicant, land owner, and community, and provides more
flexibility for future uses. The public sidewalks installed as a result of this project, result in improved
pedestrian circulation along the Jackson Avenue corridor.

Accompanying the rezoning petition, as a separate submittal, is a site plan petition to construct two
new hotel buildings. The site plan is in full compliance with the C3 Zoning District.

The City Planning Commission determined that the proposed zoning is consistent with the adjacent
zoning, the surrounding land uses, and the City's Master Plan and recommended approval of the
request at its meeting of June 16, 2020.

Attachments: June 16, 2020 Planning Staff Report
June 16, 2020 Planning Commission Minutes
Ordinance to Amend Chapter 55
Prepared by: Matt Kowalski, City Planner
Reviewed by: Brett Lenart Planning Manager
Derek Delacourt, Community Services Area Administrator
Approved by: Tom Crawford, Interim City Administrator
(See Attached Ordinance)

City of Ann Arbor Page 1 of 1 Printed on 4/15/2022

powered by Legistar™


http://www.legistar.com/

